Board of Finance Regular Meeting
January 12, 2023 6:00 PM
Meeting held remotely



Call to Order: Board of Finance Chair Rone Baldwin called the meeting to order at 6:02 pm.  Also in attendance were Board of Finance members Richard Bochinski, Theresa Brasco, Jeffrey Farr, Amy Gare, Michael Imber, Maxwell Rosenthal, Finance Director Rick Darling, Town Administrator Jonathan Luiz, First Selectwoman Samantha Nestor, and Leslie Zoll from Clifton, Larson & Allen. 

1 -   Discussion/decision regarding appointment of the Chairman and Vice Chairman for the Board of Finance.  Mr. Farr nominated Rone Baldwin for Chairman, Ms. Brasco seconded.  Ms. Gare nominated Michael Imber for Chairman and discussed Mr. Imber’s contributions to the Board of Finance as well as his professional experience to support the nomination.  Both Mr. Baldwin and Mr. Imber stated their qualifications for the Chairman role.  The nomination for Mr. Imber as Chairman passed 4-3.  Mr. Imber asked for a nomination for Vice Chairman.  Ms. Brasco nominated Mr. Baldwin for Vice Chairman.  All in favor, the motion carried unanimously.  
2 -   Discussion regarding the presentation of the fiscal year 2021-22 financial audit report.  Leslie Zoll, Clifton, Larson & Allen (CLA).  Mr. Imber introduced Leslie Zoll from CLA who joined the meeting reviewing a presentation of the Executive Summary as well as the financial highlights of the audit report for fiscal year 2021-2022.  Ms. Zoll reviewed the financial statements, the federal single audit as well as the state audit.  Ms. Zoll noted that there were no significant deficiencies or compliance issues to report.  The Board of Finance thanked Ms. Zoll and congratulated Mr. Darling on a clean audit.
3 -   Discussion regarding a presentation of capital and ARPA projects that are funded by certain grants.  Samantha Nestor, First Selectman; Jonathan Luiz, Town Administrator.  Ms. Nestor reviewed the capital grant snapshot noting that the summary is for capital projects only.  Ms. Nestor provided a summary of totals at a glance for the BOF.  Grant funding received and confirmed totals are $28,979,667 and Grant/SRF Pending $1,509,287.  Total town contributions appropriated is $2,012,773 with totals yet to be appropriated at $4,494,653.  Total private funds are $3,850,000.  Ms. Nestor made note that included in the totals is $3,500,000 estimated for the Land Mobile Radio Project.  Ms. Nestor reviewed with the BOF the listing of projects under the headings for Roads, Bridges & Sidewalks,  Public Safety,  Water Systems and ARPA projects. Questions and discussions ensued.    
[bookmark: _GoBack]4 -   Discussion/Decision regarding a supplemental appropriation in the amount of $3,000 for Assessor overtime (note – a previous supplemental for the Assessor had been approved by the BOS in December for $5,000).  Jonathan Luiz, Town Administrator.  Mr. Luiz reviewed with the BOF a discussion that he had with the Assessor regarding anticipated requirements to complete the grand list (dated October 1, 2022) and the revalued grand list, dated October 1, 2023.  Mr. Luiz requested a supplemental appropriation of $3,000 for estimated overtime for the Assistant Assessor to assist the office in filing the October, 2022 grand list by January 31st due to extenuating circumstances in the Assessor’s office.  Mr. Farr was not in favor of approving, noting that the $3,000 should be absorbed in the overall town budget and not a supplemental appropriation.  Mr. Imber asked for a motion.  Mr. Bochinski made a motion to approve a supplemental appropriation of $3,000 for Assessor overtime.  Ms. Gare seconded the motion.  The motion carries 6-1, with Mr. Farr voting against.
5 -   Discussion on the status of drafting a procurement policy.  Mr. Baldwin updated the Board of Finance members that there is no topic to discuss at this meeting as the Board of Selectman have not reviewed the draft procurement policy.  As a result the BOF does not have a policy for review.
6 -   Discussion regarding an update on recent property sales in the Town.  Jeff Farr, Board of Finance.  Mr. Farr gave an update on recent property sales.  Mr. Farr reviewed all real estate sales from July 1, 2022 of the current fiscal year through November.  Mr. Farr discussed home sales vs. the current assessment highlighting differences in market value sales for the current fiscal year consistent with the past two years through September, noting decreases in sales from October-December compared to the past 3 years.  Mr. Farr compared the last fiscal year and a weighted average increase.  Discussions continued regarding the impact on the grand list and mill rate.	
7 -   Discussion/decision regarding approval of the meeting minutes of December 8th.  Mr. Bochinski moved to accept the minutes from the Board of Finance meeting on December 8, 2022 as presented.  Mr. Baldwin seconded.  The motion passes with Mr. Farr abstaining.
New Business:  Mr. Bochinski notified the Board of Finance of his resignation effective January 13, 2023.  The BOF individually thanked Mr. Bochinski for his multiple years of service to the Town of Weston and  various Boards that he has served.
8 -   Adjourn.  Mr. Bochinski moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:00 pm.  Mr. Baldwin seconded.  The motion carried unanimously.  

Minutes Submitted By:  Shawn Amato, Recording Secretary.


